
  

 

THANK YOU! 
Over thirty years ago Dan 

and Carlene Foulke became the 

forwarding agents for Bob and 

Jackie Muter and WISE.  They 

have faithfully served doing so 

much of the stateside work while 

the missionaries were able to 

concentrate on the work on the 

field.  We are so grateful for them 

and all they gave to WISE.  They 

will still remain on the board of 

WISE and continue to be a part of 

the ministry.  Now they will be 

able to have more grandchildren 

time☺☺☺☺ 

 Jenna Stout 

(granddaughter to the Muter’s 

and sister to Amanda Wurdeman) 

will now be stepping into the 

shoes the Foulke’s filled and all 

the hats they wore.  Please note 

the address change.   

MEET THE WORKERS 
We have a great team in the 

States of churches and individuals 

(YOU!) giving to us at WISE to be able 

to minister and serve there.  We know 

we could not be there serving in St. 

Vincent without all of you.  So thanks 

for partnering with us.   

As we partner with you, we 

wanted you to personally know our 

team we serve with each day on the 

field.  All staff members there are 

past graduates of WISE and each 

represent a different culture, which 

we love because it helps us to 

minister better to all the different 

countries that come to WISE.   

Above is Cleton Burnett with 

his wife Simone and two boys 

Kareem (age 7) and Levi (9 mos.)  

Cleton has been teaching at WISE for 

12 years now.  He considers it a great 

joy to mold the next generation of 

leaders and teachers.  He also enjoys 

cricket.  They are from Guyana.    
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  Pictured left, is our family Brice, Amanda, 
Naiyah, Beckett, and our newest son Paxson Daniel  
born on June 24th.  We are in the States at 
missionaries on campus this fall at Ozark Christian 
College transitioning from being in Haiti to now St. 
Vincent.  Amanda is the granddaughter of past 
directors and founders Bob and Jackie Muter.  Brice is 
the new director originally from Columbia, Mo7so he 
brings a love for the MU Tigers to the Caribbean.   
 
 Pictured next is Angie Powdar.  She comes to 
us from the country of Suriname.  She has been at 
WISE for 6 years and assists in student life and 
overseeing the visas for students.  She feels blessed 
to be able to teach God’s word everyday to the 
students in the classroom and outside of it. 

 From the country of 
Jamaica comes Lancelot and 
Lisa Brooks.  They have a 
lively young daughter not 
pictured.  Sister Lisa is our 
school librarian.  And Brother 
Lance teaches many classes 
and also while being without a 
director has been over the 
education department.  We 
are sad as both of these dear 
friends will leave to head back 
to Jamaica next July.  Lance 
has taught at WISE for 15 
years and Lisa 11.   
 Simeon and Beatrice 
Norton along with their sons 
Tristan and Philandro have a 
unique history with WISE.  
Simeon was the past director 
of WISE and his wife remains 
on staff overseeing finances.  
Sister Bea laughs as she 
never wanted to be a teacher 
and now greatly enjoys being 
in the classroom teaching at 
WISE.   
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